
Cabinet-in-Confidence

Subject: National Container Deposit Scheme

Dear Sirs/ Mesdames,

Please introduce this inexpensive and wholly worthwhile system IMMEDIATELY, to halt the accumulation of litter in our beautiful land, in the form of literally millions of bottles.

Born in 1948 and raised in Canberra, there was a system in place there for the return of bottles,in exchange for a few pence, as you would be aware.

 I`m sure the knowledge about how to implement this again, nationwide, is still held amongst our older citizens.

There was a certain delight , then, amongst the children, in finding and collecting abandoned `empties`, in order to obtain a `reward `, upon their return to a shop that wanted them ............. not to mention disappointment when this set-up was deemed untenable, and the `rubbish` began to accumulate instead ! .

It provided a welcome source of income for fundraising purposes,  for enthusiastic boy scouts and others.

We are encouraged these days to continue to contribute to our Nation by remaining longer in the workforce, and this recycling process would surely provide employment opportunities galore.

It has been  a huge success in South Australia, so that much will be able to be shared with the rest of the country, wherever experience needs to be drawn upon, to bring such a scheme into manifestation.

                                                               And finally, may we all continue to sing , with heartfelt enthusiasm, the well known song called ` ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR `, as does indeed the Eastwood Leisure Learning Choir, of which I am fortunate enough to be a member ! I think we need to ` put our money where our mouth is `, and celebrate this great nation, preserving it for all those yet to come.

Yours Sincerely, and in optimistic anticipation, Thankyou !


(Mrs)  Margaret Picken Makewell
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